
Roswell Adult Learning Center 

Executive  Committee Meeting 

May 31, 2017 

Present: Miriam DePriest, Frank Padula, Don Hogan, George Fuller, Bill Buttrick, Carroll Myers 

 

Frank had two options: 

• A quote from ProLogic to outsource the update and maintenance of the computers  

• Keep the update and maintenance in house with Don Hogan doing the majority of work with 
requesting help as needed 

There was general discussion of each option. The main concern of outsourcing is that current class 
enrollment would not support the costs. At some point, it would be necessary to dip into reserves to 
cover the costs. Other concerns  

• Having all computers look the same 

• Is Reboot Restore Pro the product to use? 

• Windows 10 Pro vs. Enterprise – RALC has licenses for Windows 10. With Enterprise, the latest 
Windows update 1703 cannot be loaded. With Windows Pro 10, 1703 update and all future 
Windows updates will be available for all machines. RAC holds enough licenses for all machines to 
install Windows Pro 10. 

Final Decision – to have George do the necessary updating, loading, fixing, etc. during the summer. 
The newly updated computers will be tested during the fall quarter of classes. With any necessary re-
evaluations and/or changes to come after. 

 

NOTE: RALC officer elections are in the fall. A volunteer is needed for President. 

 

Respectively submitted, 

Carroll Myers, Secretary 


